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Please join us for our general meeting on Monday, June 24 at 7:00 
pm at Jewish Family Service (JFS), 8788 Balboa Avenue, San Diego. 

Our guest speaker is Mark Maddox who has three important roles in 
the community.  He is Director of Volunteer Engagement at Mama’s 
Kitchen, on the Board of Directors for Lambda Archives,  and Parade 
Co-Manager for San Diego Pride.

Mark recently took over the reigns as Director of Volunteer 
Engagement at Mama’s Kitchen last month. He will give you an overview of what 
Mama’s Kitchen’s role is in the community and the many ways you can help. He 
may even have a word or two about Pride Weekend.

Please join us for support groups, the cookie social, then Mark’s presentation.

MARK IS SPOT ON!
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You are invited to attend the 3rd Annual 
Pride Business Mega-Mixer, July 11 from 
5:00-8:00 pm at Rich's San Diego, 1051 
University Avenue in Hillcrest. You can 
mix and mingle during a festive happy 
hour with a diverse group of LGBTQ+ and 
allied business professionals, Employee 
Resource Groups, and organizations. 

Hosted by the San Diego LGBT Visitors 
Center, SD Pride, Bair Financial Planning, 
Equality Business Alliance, LGBT 
Diversity Supplier Alliance Group, and 
Stoli Vodka, it is a chance for hundreds of 
professionals to mix, make employment 
connections, strengthen their networks, 
and have a great time. Besides the peer 
to peer networking, there will be light 
music, a complimentary signature Stoli 
Vodka cocktail or glass of Fruitcraft Wine, 
hosted appetizers, door prizes, a short 
introductions program and a Pride Kick-
Off Ribbon Cutting!

Pre-Registration Tickets are $20 (through 
July 10) and general admission is $25. 
When ordering online, you can get a 
discount by using discount code BAIR. To 
purchase, go to PrideMixer.com.

On Saturday, June 22, 
from 6:00-10:00 pm, join 
the San Diego LGBTQ 
community at The Center 
as we celebrates the 
birthday of Frida Kahlo, 

commemorating the legendary life of one 
of the most influential Mexican painters of 
the mid-twentieth century. You can enjoy 
live music, multiple art exhibits by local 
Latin@ artists and vendors, a Frida look-
alike contest, great food and Tequila! 
Proceeds from this event benefit the 
Nicole Murray-Ramirez Latino Services 
@ The Center. For tickets and more info, 
visit thecentersd.org/Frida.  

DON'T MISS OUT

FELIZ CUMPLEAÑOS, FRIDA 

As a part of the groundbreaking exhibition, LGBTQ+ San Diego: Stories of 
Struggles + Triumphs, the San Diego History Center will shine the spotlight on the 
performance art of drag. This new  exhibit is entitled, “Legendary Drag Queens of 
San Diego!” The Opening Reception is June 21 from 6:00-9:00 pm. San Diego 
History Center Members are free and non-members are $10. It will remain there 
through September 8.  This is part of the commemoration of the 50th anniversary 
of the Stonewall rebellion–a pivotal moment in LGBTQ+ history.

Curated by noted LGBTQ+ historian and author Dr. Lillian Faderman, and in 
collaboration with the Imperial Court de San Diego, the exhibit will feature elaborate, 
glittering costumes and personal stories of leading drag queens who have made 
their name not only locally but nationally. San Diego’s First Lady Katherine 
Faulconer, wife of San Diego’s mayor, will be the Honorary Chair of the exhibition.

The History Center is located at 1649 El Prado in Balboa Park, cattycorner from 
The Natural History Museum. 

KNOW YOUR DRAG QUEENS

JULY MEETING CHANGES:  Please note: the North County Coastal Support Group meeting was changed 
from July 1 to July 8 and the Ramona Support Group meeting was changed from July 2 to July 16.

The 6th Annual Trans Pride celebration is the first official 
event of Pride Weekend. On July 12, from 1:00-6:00 pm, 

in Balboa Park at 6th and El Prado, you can be part of the fun. The event is free 
and family friendly. Trans folks, friends, and allies are encouraged to attend. You 
are welcome to bring a picnic lunch.  There will be entertainment, food, and games.  
At 5:00 pm, there will be a march to the Hillcrest Pride Flag to join the Spirit of 
Stonewall Rally and Awards.   

Resource tables are available for businesses/organizations that serve the trans 
community, as well as businesses or organizations owned by trans folks. To 
complete an application, go to www.facebook.com/SDTransPride.  It is due by 
June 30. If you would like to volunteer or need more information, contact Kathie 
Moehlig:  Kathie@transfamilysos.org or 858-382-9156.

BE PART OF TRANS PRIDE
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Membership Application
o New o Renewal o Change of Address
o Please contact me for volunteer opportunities
Confidentiality is respected. Your donation  
is tax deductible (Tax ID 33-0512868)
Make checks payable to: PFLAG San Diego 
PO Box 82762, San Diego, CA 92138

o Individual ............ $30 o Household  ..........$40
o Business  ............ $50 o Supporting  .........$60
o Contributing  ..... $125 o Lifetime  ...........$1000
o Other  ....... $________
o Accept my donation, please do not list.
Please fill out, clip and mail this form

Name ..................................................................

Address .............................................................

City ................................... State ...... ZIP  ........

Email ..................................................................

Phone...................................................Date .....

or apply online www.pflag.com

National PFLAG, Washington, DC
(202) 647-8180, www.pflag.org 

PFLAG San Diego 
PO Box 82762

San Diego, CA 92138

Tax ID #33-0512868 

National PFLAG, Washington, DC
(202) 647-8180, www.pflag.org 

PFLAG San Diego 
PO Box 82762

San Diego, CA 92138

Tax ID #33-0512868 

OFFICERS, COMMITTEES & VOLUNTEERS
President
Terrie Vorono
619-997-6139 
tvorono@pflag.com

Past Co-Pres ident
Patti Boman
pboman@pflag.com

Vice-Pres ident
Sherry Cohen-Richards 
858-349-6269
scohenrichards@pflag.com

Recording Secretary
Tiffany Gonzalez 
tgonzalez@pflag.com

Treasurer
Nancy Colbert
ncolbert@pflag.com

Greeter
Lonnie Brunini
lbrunini@pflag.com

Membership
Bobbi Harwood 
858-453-3249
bharwood@pflag.com

In fo L ine
Support/Outreach
888-398-0006

Newsletter
Sherry Cohen-Richards, 
Editor
Linda Bessemer, Laura 
Partido & Pacific Imaging
Jessy Sauchuk, Belladia 
Marketing & Design

Programs
The Board

Scholarship
Donna Bowersox and 
Sherry Cohen-Richards 
scholarships@pflag.com

Spanish Interpreter
Patti Boman 
619-227-6092

Speakers Bureau

Transgender 
Coordinator
Kathie Moehlig 
kathie@transfamilysos.org

Refreshments
Ina Price 

Websi te
Lisa Smith, Belladia 
Marketing & Design 

Board Members
Brenda Arnold 
Sherry Cohen-Richards 
Nancy Colbert
Dan Conger 
Tiffany Gonzalez 
Bill Luna  
Vicki Luna  
Mike Minnick  
Kathie Moehlig 
Gretchen Porton 
Ina Price 
Terrie Vorono

THANK YOU
2019 Scholarship Committee

Donna Bowersox, co-chair 
Sherry Cohen-Richards, 

co-chair 
Joselyn Harris 

Lina Mohi 
Ina Price 

Joe Wahl 
Annette Ottone 
Lonnie Brunini 
Randi Dropkin 
Terrie Vorono

Top Hat Catering Big Mike Phillips, 
Photographer
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Through June 23 
Diversionary Theatre 
Significant Other (see article)

June 17 | Monday 
PFLAG Support Group 
South Bay

June 18 | Tuesday 
PFLAG Support Group 
El Cajon

June 21 | Friday 
“Legendary Drag Queens of 
San Diego” Reception 
(see article)

June 22 | Saturday 
Happy Birthday, Frida 
(see article)

June 24 | Monday 
San Diego General Meeting 
and Support Groups

June 25 | Tuesday 
PFLAG Support Group 
North County Inland

June 25 | Tuesday 
Our Space-Poway/High School

June 25 | Tuesday 
Our Space-Poway/Middle 
School

June 29 | Saturday 
Pride at Poway Library 
(see article)

June 29 | Saturday 
YPC Academy graduation 
(see article)

July 1-11 
Teen-Versionary (see article)

July 6 | Saturday 
She Fest (see article)

July 8 | Monday 
PFLAG Support Group 
North County Coastal

July 8 | Monday 
Mi Familia

July 9 | Tuesday 
PFLAG Support Group 
North County Inland

July 9 | Tuesday 
Our Space-Poway/High School

July 9 | Tuesday 
Our Space-Poway/Middle 
School

July 11 | Thursday 
Pride Business Mega-Mixer 
(see article)

July 12 | Friday 
Dear Harvey – Diversionary 
Theatre (see article)

July 12 | Friday 
Trans Pride (see article)

July 12 | Friday 
Stonewall Rally (see article)

July 13 | Saturday 
Pride Parade and Festival 
(see article)

July 13 | Saturday 
Dear Harvey – Diversionary 
Theatre (see article)

July 14 | Sunday 
Pride Festival (see article)

July 15 | Monday 
PFLAG Support Group 
South Bay

July 16 | Tuesday 
PFLAG Support Group 
El Cajon

July 16 | Tuesday 
PFLAG Support Group 
Ramona

Current Events

Equality is the soul of liberty, there 
is, in fact, no liberty without it. 
Frances Wright

SUPPORT GROUPS
SD METRO GENERAL MEETING & SUPPORT GROUP 
Meets every 4th Monday at 7:00 pm, at Jewish Family 
Service, 8788 Balboa Ave, San Diego in Kearny Mesa.  
For further information, contact the Info Line: 
888-398-0006 or www.pflag.com 

NORTH COUNTY COASTAL 
FOR JULY ONLY: will meet the 2nd Monday (July 8)  
Pilgrim UCC, 2020 Chestnut Avenue, Carlsbad. 
Annette: 760-518-3345 | northcountycoastal@pflag.com 

NORTH COUNTY INLAND 
Meets 2nd & 4th Tuesdays from 6:30-8:30 pm 
St. Bart's Church, 16275 Pomerado Road, Poway. 
Jill/Dan: 760-855-9424 | RBPowaypflagsdc@pflag.com 

EAST COUNTY   
Meets the 3rd Tuesday from 6:00-7:30 pm, El Cajon Library,  
201 E. Douglas Avenue, El Cajon. 
Raegan: 858-531-5426 | eastcountysdc@pflag.com 

SOUTH BAY  
Meets 3rd Monday from 7:00-8:00 pm, South Bay Youth 
Center, 1180 Third Avenue, Suite C1, Chula Vista. 
Patti: 619-227-6092 | pboman@pflag.com 

RAMONA 
FOR JULY ONLY: will meet the 3rd Tuesday (July 16), 
St. Mary’s in the Valley, 1010 12th Street, Ramona.  
Carlee: 757-448-5640 | Ramonapflagsdc@pflag.com

POWAY LGBTQ YOUTH SUPPORT/HIGH SCHOOL 
Meets 2nd & 4th Tuesdays from 6:30-8:30 pm 
St. Bart's Church, 16275 Pomerado Road, Poway. 
Al: 858-382-2262 | al@transfamilysos.org 

OUR SPACE-POWAY--LGBTQIA/MIDDLE SCHOOL 
Meets 2nd & 4th Tuesdays from 6:30-8:30 pm, St. Bart's 
Church, 16275 Pomerado Road, Poway. Facilitated by 
youth. Al: 858-382-2262 | al@transfamilysos.org 

MI FAMILIA (Spanish) NEW LOCATION 
Meets 2nd Monday from 6:00-7:30 pm, South Bay Youth 
Center, 1180 Third Avenue, Suite C1, Chula Vista.  
Patti: 619-227-6092 | pboman@pflag.com

TRANSFAMILY SUPPORT GROUP 
Support groups held separately for children, teens, & adults 
to explore topics around gender identity and expressions. 
Kathie: 858-382-9156 | info@transfamilysos.org



That is the theme of the Gender Odyssey conference being 
held in San Diego (yes, we are most fortunate) August 1-4. 

Gender Odyssey is an international conference focused on 
the needs and interests of transgender and gender diverse 
children of all ages, their families and supporters, and the 
professionals who serve them.

The conference is packed with thought-provoking 
workshops, including medical information and consultation 
opportunities, professional education, discussion groups, 
networking, children and youth programming, and social 
events. This one-of-a-kind annual gathering attracts people 
from all over the world for an uplifting weekend of connection, 
support, and community.

Thanks in part to Executive Director, Kathie Moehlig of 
TransFamily Support Services (TFSS), San Diego will 
host this year’s Gender Odyssey and serve as the on-the-
ground team and co-producer. Kathie is also a PFLAG San 
Diego County Board member. As always, TFSS will be 

instrumental in networking with San Diego professionals, 
families, and youth; manifesting the people power needed 
for an event like this; and leading the outreach and 
accessibility efforts that are so crucial to Gender Odyssey’s 
success.  THIS IS WHERE YOU COME IN!  There are 
many options and you can choose all of them.  Volunteer! 

“It takes a village...” dozens of folks are needed to pitch in 
to make the conference a success. You can do so at http://
www.genderodyssey.org/volunteer/.  The link will give you 
a myriad of opportunities in ways you can help.  From event 
set up/break down to registration and information, there 
are lots of positions that need to be filled in between…
something for everyone!  In addition, host homes are 
needed for families traveling to San Diego.  You can sign 
up on the website: www.genderodyssey.org. Also, on the 
website, you can register for the event and check out all the 
programs that are happening throughout the conference. 
There are also some scholarships available. Be there or be 
square!
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EXPLORING GENDER. TOGETHER.

Join the festivities at the Poway Branch Library, 13137 Poway 
Road on Saturday, June 29. The library, in partnership with 
TransFamily Support Services (TFSS), will host the 2nd 
Annual Pride Resource Fair from 10:00 am-noon. It is open 
to LGBTQIA allies, families, and friends of all ages.

The event will be on the library’s patio and give you a chance 
to meet organizations and advocates offering services and 
support to San Diego’s large and diverse community. There 
will be public speakers representing local community leaders 
and you’ll hear from LGBTQIA youth. 

Highlights include entertainment, an open mic session, art 
exhibition, and an all-ages craft. Light refreshments will be 
served.  

Besides TFSS, partners include PFLAG San Diego County, 
North County LGBTQ Resource Center, Lambda Archive, 
Stonewall Citizens’ Patrol, and Kaiser Medicare.

PRIDE AT THE POWAY LIBRARY
This is a perfect time to highlight the 
facilitators of the North County Inland 
PFLAG Support Group who meet in 
Poway.  Dan Conger (he, him) and 
Jill Conger (she, her) have been co-
facilitators for the past two years.  
Together, they run the support meetings, 
collaborate for parades, and organize 

local outreach events such as street fairs and speaking 
engagements. Dan is the most recent addition to the PFLAG 
San Diego Board of Directors. He made all the sturdy 
direction signs for all the support groups which have been 
most helpful.

Dan said “We raised our children in an inclusive and loving 
house so when both of our girls came out as adults, we 
wanted to make sure we were being as understanding as 
possible and looked to PFLAG. We immediately liked the 
supporting community and both Jill and I saw that our small 
contributions to group discussions were helpful to others. 
Once we asked how can we could help, we were in.”

They can be reached at RBPowayPFLAGSDC@pflag.com 
or at 760-855-9424.

LEADING INTO OTHER POWAY MOMENTS…

"But seeing those straight parents out there on the streets 
saying 'yes, I'm here in this parade because I love my kid and 
I am not ashamed' kills me every time. Anyway, the reason 
this exists, the reason this phenomenon exists in America, 
the reason there are all of these totally normal average 
moms and dads out there with this dignified, remarkable 
tears-inducing public proclamation of love for their kids 
is because of this specific incident--this moment in time."
Rachel Maddow, January 11, 2013 
The Rachel Maddow Show, MSNBC



Congratulations to PFLAG San Diego 
County Board member Brenda Arnold 
as she becomes a graduate of the 
Young Professionals Council Academy 
at the LGBT Center.  When you read 
her bio, you won’t wonder she was one 
of the select few chosen to participate. 
The graduation ceremony and brunch 

takes place on Saturday, June 29 at The Prado in Balboa 
Park at 11:00 am. If you wish to purchase a ticket for the 
brunch, log onto https://thecentersd.org/programs/young-
professionals-council/.

Originally from Tijuana, Mexico Brenda immigrated to 
the United States almost two decades ago and became 
a citizen in 2014. She graduated from UABC Business 
Program in Mexico, and also graduated from the Boards 
and Commissions Leadership Institute last year. During 
the past five year, she has become embroiled in activism. 
She is co-chartering the ACLU’s grass roots organization,  
People Power South Bay, and currently is serving as the 
membership coordinator and social media director. People 
Power South Bay has been a recognized group that 
advocates and works for immigrants of all status. Brenda is 
a member-at-large of South Bay Alliance. She was recently 
elected as the president of the Eastlake Bonita Democratic 
Club, after having served as the public relations officer 
and secretary. Brenda recently returned as a delegate to 
the California State Democratic Convention. She’s also a 
member of Mi Familia, an organization serving as a support 
group for LGBTQ families, allies, and communities. Brenda 
is a pansexual, unapologetic married mother of four on a 
mission to give a voice to those who are silenced and to 
challenge those who silence them.

POMP AND CIRCUMSTANCE
5B is the inspirational story of everyday 
heroes, nurses and caregivers who took 
extraordinary action to comfort, protect 
and care for the patients of the first AIDS 
ward unit in the United States. 5B is 

stirringly told through first-person testimony of these nurses 
and caregivers who built Ward 5B in 1983 at San Francisco 
General Hospital, their patients, loved ones, and staff who 
volunteered to create care practices based in humanity and 
holistic well-being during a time of great uncertainty. The 
result is an uplifting yet candid and bittersweet monument 
to a pivotal moment in American history and a celebration 
of quiet heroes, nurses and caregivers worthy of renewed 
recognition.  It is only playing for a few days at the AMC 
Fashion Valley:  June 14, 15, 16 at 7:00 pm and 9:45 pm. 
More theatres and dates will be added at a later time.

5B

PFLAG National and Verizon teamed up to produce a 
video, Love Calls Back.  You can view the video on PFLAG 
National's web site, www.pflag.org.  It was very surprising to 
see the following commercial on TV. 

LOVE CALLS BACK
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Diversionary Theatre is proud to present Teen-Versionary, 
their teen acting company exploring the LGBT experience. 
The group is comprised of LGBTQ teens and their allies, 
youth to recent high school graduates, and creates a safe 
space to creatively explore the story and characters of the 
play they will be presenting, Dear Harvey. The workshops 
are July 1-11, 9:00 am-3:00 pm. The play will be performed 
on Friday, July 12, at 2:00 pm and Saturday, July 13 at 3:30 
pm at the Diversionary Theatre, 4545 Park Blvd., San Diego. 
This documentary-style ensemble play recounts the life and 
lasting impact of groundbreaking LGBT activist and politician 
Harvey Milk, as told by the people who knew him best.

For tuition and scholarship details, go to diversionary.org/
education/, click Teen-Versionary and then Enrollment Form. 
For questions, contact Education Associate, Skyler Sullivan, 
at ssullivan@diversionary.org or 619-220-6830 x109.

AND SPEAKING OF THE DIVERSIONARY…SIGNIFICANT OTHER
You still have time to see Significant Other, being performed 
at the Diversionary Theatre  through June 23. Synopsis: 
As Jordan Berman pounds the New York City pavement 
searching for Mr. Right, he wards off lonely nights with 
his trio of close-knit girlfriends. As singles’ nights turn into 
bachelorette parties, Jordan must face his own capacity 
to love and be loved. This hilarious and heart-wrenching 
Broadway comedy dives into the trenches of urban single 
life and the aspirational gay wedding, reminding us that you 
can’t hurry love—no matter how much you wish you could.

For performance times and ticket info, go to: www.
diversionary.org. You can also call:  619-220-0097. For $5 
off each ticket, use Promo Code PFLAG. The theatre is 
located at 4545 Park Blvd. in San Diego.
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Receiving the Mary Wagner Memorial 
Scholarship is Laura James. Laura 
is working on her second master’s 
degree which she highlights in her 
essay.  While she is supportive of the 
LGBTQ+ population, she is a strong 
advocate in supporting the transgender 
community. Besides being active at 

Alliant International University, she is active in the LGBTQ+ 
community. Donors of part of the scholarship, Marilyn and 
Art Carpenter, were visiting from Alaska and were able to 
present the scholarship to Laura in person.  

“I am currently a graduate student in the Couple and Family 
Therapy master’s program at the California School of 
Professional Psychology at Alliant International University’s 
San Diego campus. As a future therapist, the population 
I want to work with is the LGBTQIA+ community, 
and I strive to bring elements of LGBTQIA+ 
perspectives and resources to each of my classes.

In addition to being a full-time student, I am the 
current president and a former secretary of 
PRIDE@Alliant, a student-led organization whose 
mission is to ‘create a movement of social justice 
and advocacy toward inclusion and diversity for all 
[Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual] and Transgender/Gender 
Non-conforming/Non-binary students and allies of 
the Alliant University community and beyond.’

I have been involved with PRIDE@Alliant since I began my 
studies in August 2018. During this time, we have provided 
multiple training events for students, faculty, and members 
of the community. Training topics have included American 
Psychological Association guidelines for working with LGBT 
clients, HIV awareness, affirmative practices in therapy, bias 
awareness, vocabulary, sexual orientation, gender identity, 
creating safe spaces, and becoming an ally, as well as 
providing networking opportunities and discussion groups 
with LGBTQIA+ community panels. My team has also 
effected change and promoted inclusion by challenging the 
university to reassign all single-stall restrooms on campus 
as gender-neutral and to update signage, and we continue 
to look for ways to make our campus more inclusive.

I identify as cisgender and lesbian, and I am also the parent 
of a 10-year-old child who identifies as bisexual. When 
news that the Trump Administration was seeking to redefine 
gender, my daughter and I discussed the impact that this 
biased decision would have on people who identify as 

transgender/non-binary. Together, we decided that we must 
take action. We made posters, and I took my daughter to her 
first political protest – the Won’t Be Erased March and Rally 
in San Diego. Raising children who not only understand 
equity and social justice issues but who are dedicated to 
promoting these ideals are among my highest priorities.

I retired from active-duty in July 2018 after serving more 
than 20 years in the Navy and am a disabled combat 
Veteran. The majority of my time in the military was spent 
serving in silence under Don’t Ask, Don’t Tell. I have 
witnessed and experienced the harm that a non-affirming or 
hostile milieu can cause, as well as challenges members of 
the LGBTQIA+ community face in locating affirming mental 
health providers. It is largely because of these experiences 
that I decided to pursue a career in mental health.

I believe I have demonstrated, throughout my life, 
my dedication to making the world a better place. 
Even when I was unable to live openly during my 
military service, I found ways to promote diversity 
and inclusion, serving as an equal opportunity 
advisor and as president of multicultural 
committees at multiple duty stations . When Don’t 
Ask, Don’t Tell was finally repealed, I immediately 
came out as lesbian; I knew it was important for 
younger LGBTQIA+ Sailors to have an ally and for 
those more senior to have someone to hold them 

accountable. I also played an instrumental role in the policy 
repeal implementation, advising leaders and providing 
training to all paygrades.

Now that I am embarking on the next chapter of my life, I am 
no longer restrained by military policies. I can become more 
openly involved in social justice issues and will continue to 
advocate for oppressed and marginalized populations. As 
PRIDE@Alliant president, I will continue to lead my team 
in developing current, relevant, and affirming LGBTQIA+ 
training curricula and in holding monthly training workshops 
for current and future mental health professionals.

Once I complete my master’s degree in couple and family 
therapy, I plan to pursue my doctorate in couple and family 
therapy, where I can better focus on trans-related areas of 
psychological research. In my future practice as an LGBTQ-
affirming therapist, I plan to specialize in gender therapy 
and in issues impacting trans/non-binary clients and their 
families, helping clients address and navigate their gender 
journeys to become their most authentic selves.”

FEATURING

WE ARE NOT WHAT OTHER PEOPLE SAY WE ARE. WE ARE WHO WE KNOW OURSELVES TO BE, 
AND WE ARE WHAT WE LOVE. THAT'S OKAY.  --LAVERNE COX
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This is a perfect them to kick off San Diego Pride’s 45th 
Pride celebration, taking place July 12-14. This year marks 
the 50th anniversary of the Stonewall Riots, a moment in 
history where members of the LGBT community fought 
back against police brutality and the legal oppression and 

“won.” It started with a series of violent confrontations that 
began in the early hours of June 28, 1969, between police, 
who were brutal in the treatment of the gay community, and 
gay rights activists at the Stonewall Inn, a gay bar in the 
Greenwich Village. The “event” lasted three days and is 
heralded as the beginning of the mainstream LGBT rights 
movement.

July 12 (Friday): Spirit of Stonewall Rally and Awards - they 
will be presented to individuals or groups who contribute 
significantly to the LGBT community through their leadership, 
activism, and fundraising effort. The location for the rally is 
the Hillcrest Pride Flag, 1500 University Avenue, Hillcrest, 
starting at 6:00 pm.  The event is free..

July 13 (Saturday): At 8:00 am, Front Runners and Walkers 
will have their Pride 5K Run/Walk beginning at University 
Avenue at Centre Street. To register, go to: www.frwsd.org.

July 13 (Saturday): PLEASE NOTE THE TIME FOR THE 
PRIDE PARADE, AS THE START TIME HAS CHANGED 
FROM PREVIOUS YEARS: it at 10:00 am.  It starts at 
University Avenue and Normal Street in Hillcrest. The route 
is 1.5 miles. If you have never marched in San Diego’s 
parade, please join the PFLAG contingent as we walk 
shoulder to shoulder with TransFamily Support Services, 
Transparents Tucson, and Transforming Family. Besides 
all the excitement of the event, the crowd goes crazy 
when PFLAG passes by.  There are upwards of 100,000 
spectators. And speaking of walking 1.5 miles, if you cannot 
walk that distance and want to ride in the parade, please 
contact Mike Minnick immediately. Mike can be reached at 
619-804-5512 or mminnick@pflag.com. Free event.

After the parade (until 10:00 pm) is the Pride Festival (also 
Sunday, July 14 from 11:00 am-9:00 pm), which includes 
multiple stages of entertainment, more than 80 musicians, 
bands, comedy and dance performers, 300 participating 
vendor booths, an art exhibit, cultural presentations, and 
great food!  There is also a Farmers Market, Beer Garden, 
and Youth Zone. Most important is our PFLAG booth, 
located on the main drag. The festival is located at Marston 
Point at 6th and Laurel in Balboa Park. Tickets are $20 for 
one day and $25 for the weekend (+$1.75 service charge 
if purchased online). To purchase tickets: www.sdpride.org. 
Please note, there are no discounts for seniors or military. 
At the Festival, tickets are $30.00 which is a weekend pass. 
High school aged youth and younger are free and passes 
are given out at the box office.

The main entertainment features Melissa Etheridge who will 
perform on the main stage Sunday at 7:00 pm. For a list of 
other entertainers, go to sdpride.org/festival-line-up/.

Anyone wanting to volunteer to work at the PFLAG booth 
at the Festival (Saturday or Sunday), please contact Mike 
Minnick at 619-804-5512 or mminnick@pflag.com.

Here comes the lecture part.  For the Pride Parade on 
Saturday, read this BEFORE YOU LEAVE HOME!  These 
are suggestions that have stood the test of time: 1) get to 
the shuttle buses early; there are free shuttle buses from 
the old Balboa Naval Hospital located on Park Blvd., across 
from President’s Way.  If you are a procrastinator, now 
isn’t the time, as the buses back up and you’ll be waiting 
in line so long that you’ll miss part of the parade, 2) wear 
comfortable shoes, 3) put on lots of sun block, 4) wear a hat, 
5) bring a camera/cell phone, 6) make PFLAG signs and 
bring them, 7) wear as much PFLAG/rainbow clothing and 
paraphernalia as you own.

Here are a few suggestions for signs:   

Closets are for Clothes, Focus on Your Own Family, Gay 
Rights ARE Civil Rights, Homophobia - Now That's a Choice, 
I'm for the Separation of Church and Hate, Homophobia - 
That's SO last millennium, I'm the Pink Sheep of the Family, 
Love Knows No Gender, Protect Marriage. Let's Expand It, 
What Part of Love Don't You Understand?, We the People 

- that means all of us.

Hope to see your decorated selves and signs at the Parade.

STONEWALL 50: A LEGACY OF LIBERATION

American Christian extremist Steven Anderson, best known 
for his hateful diatribes and calls for violence against LGBTQ 
people, has been denied entry into 26 European countries. 
The Arizona pastor has already been banned from Jamaica, 
South Africa, the UK, and Canada; he was arrested and 
deported while in Botswana in 2016.

Anderson is a Holocaust denier who praised the Pulse 
Nightclub shooter. He claims the Bible says they were “death 
worthy.”

In the past, Anderson has encouraged his congregants to 
kill all gay people, calling it a “cure for AIDS.” He has also 
advocated for world governments to execute gay people, 
saying the Bible commands that certain people be put to 
death. He claims gay people not be put to death by him or 
other Christians, but feels “the government's job is to punish 
criminals and to execute those who committed capital crimes. 
And according to the Bible, homosexuality is a capital crime. 
And I didn't write the Bible." Sick man.

SOME COUNTRIES GET IT



The past month had groups of PFLAG parents, families, and allies participating all over San Diego County. 

PFLAG’S BUSTIN’ OUT ALL OVER

Patti and Tom Boman – Out at the Fair

Raegan Edwards and partner, John - Santee Street Fair

Dan Conger – RB Alive

Annette Ottone – tabling at the Jewish Community 
Center’s book event from students from Marjory 
Stoneman Douglas High School

Kieran & Carlee Roche – 
Out at the Fair

Valley Center Western Days ParadeLinda Espinoza – Out at the Fair

Bridget Lambert - Santee Street Fair


